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The Chairperson accepts the amendment sheet in order to allow for Committee 
to consider necessary modifications to the Committee report to be made so as 
to take account of late representations and corrections and for any necessary 
revisions to be accommodated. 

Item No.  Page No.  App. No.  

10  83  P/24/22/FUL 

Following the completion of the Officers Report a further letter of representation from 
the Treasurer of the Porthcawl Veterans Hub (who currently meet every Saturday 
morning within the ground floor of the Griffin Park Bowls Pavilion) has been received, 
and states: 

‘The application to turn the first floor into council offices will hopefully not affect us, 
apart from the fact that our equipment and possessions are currently stored in the 
first floor room. It was stored there when we were forced to leave the temporary 
building in Griffin Park, as the floor is subsiding and a road is planned to go through 
there. 

There is also a snooker table weighing two tons in the first floor room, donated by 
Porthcawl YMCA.  

Another problem is parking in the vicinity, which will make access difficult for staff 
and residents. 

I would therefore oppose the above application unless Porthcawl Veterans Hub is 
offered suitable storage facilities for the equipment currently stored in the first floor 
room of the bowls pavilion.’ 

JONATHAN PARSONS  
GROUP MANAGER – PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT SERVICES  
10 MAY 2024 


